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PCCR Directory 

Office Hours:  Monday 
through Thursday, 9:00 am 
to 3:00 pm; closed Fridays 

Office Phone:  970-586-4404 

Church Website:  pccrusa.org 

Church Staff 

Pastor:  Rev. Dr. Christine Dempsey, 
pastor@pccrusa.org 

Financial Manager:  Carolyn Hull, 

finance@pccrusa.org 

Office Administrator:   

Brenda Dixon, office@pccrusa.org 

Handbell Director:  Patti Dolezal, 

music@pccrusa.org 

Choir Director:  Rich Dixon 

Organist:  Larry Gillum 

Thank you to everyone who has contributed 
to this issue of the newsletter—whether it be 
your service in this church or providing a 
written article or photo.   

We appreciate your input! 

Check us out on Facebook! 

 Facebook is a branch of our outreach ministry, a way we 

invite others to be a part of our church family as well as 

keep our own members informed.   

   Check out our page (you don’t need a Facebook account) for the most 

recent updates and articles. https://www.facebook.com/PCCR1 

The August Newsletter deadline is 
Tuesday, July 16. Please send your 
pictures and stories to: 
office@pccrusa.org       Thanks! 

©
Contents copyright by the Presbyterian 

Community Church of the Rockies 2015-2024 
and may not be used for any commercial 
purpose without written permission from PCCR. 
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Worship Schedule  

 Worship in the Sanctuary: 

 July 7 — 10:00 am, Communion: Chancel Choir 

   July 14 — 10:00 am: Chancel Choir “Cry Out and Shout” 

   July 21 — 10:00 am: Chancel Choir “How Can I Keep from Singing” 
   July 28 — 10:00 am: Men’s Quartet       

  The Rev. Dr. Christine Dempsey, pastor             
Larry Gillum, organist 

 

 View through Livestream service on our website: 
Open the website, https://pccrusa.org on the Home page. 
The livestream player is to the right, below the opening 
pictures. 
The player will automatically start when the service begins. 

Sunday Bulletin:  The current worship bulletin appears directly 
below the livestream and video recordings box.  Simply click 
on “View Bulletin”.    

Paper copies of the newsletter 
are available in the narthex. 

Website Suggestions 

Help us update our website!   

When you have a moment, navigate to pccrusa.org and take a look at the 

church website.   The Communications Committee is looking for 

suggestions, corrections, and additions to the website, as well as new 

content and photos.  Email office@pccrusa.org, or contact Peter Plaut. 

Please Look... 
   Are you in the current church directory? 

   Has your phone number changed? 

   Is your email different? 

   Any family member changes? 

   Have you moved?  Is your address correct? 

   Would you like your photo updated? 

Let the church office know (970-586-4404) if and when you 
have any changes to your contact information.  Thanks! 

https://pccrusa.org/
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July 2024 

 Message from Pastor Christine Dempsey . . . 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Summer is here! Summer is a good time to read 
stories. When I was in primary school, my best friend 
and I looked forward to the yearly Summer Reading 
program at the City Library. I remember reading T.S. 
Elliot’s books about cats, Judy Blume’s stories and 
Little House on the Prairie series. In honor of the 
summer story reading, I want to invite you all to read 
four of our short stories that are in our Bible.  

 

Did you know that our scripture contains short 
stories? Because we look at the Bible as our religious 
text, we often forget that the scriptures contain a 
variety of different types of literature. It contains 
poetry, letters, histories, origin stories, apocalyptic 
tales, law tables and genealogies. And, it also 
contains short stories, and this July, we will look at 
four of them: Esther, Job, Jonah and Ruth. While 
these stories are likely about real people in scripture, 
I think their inclusion in scripture is not about 
providing biographical detail but rather to hold up their human experience. The truth of these stories is not in a 
factual retelling of events but in the challenges that each encounters. These books remind us that we can learn a 
great deal about the human condition from the stories we tell. Instead of chopping these stories into individual 
verses, we will look at one book, one story each Sunday and ask ourselves the following questions: Why is this 
story in the Bible? What does it tell us about God? What does it tell us about the human condition? And How 
does it inform us as part of our story? I think we will all enjoy this whirlwind tour of these great stories of our 
faith, and I believe the tour will help us relate to these stories from so long ago.  

 

July 7 Esther “From sadness to joy”  

July 14 Job 19:25 “I know that my Redeemer lives.”  

July 21 Jonah 4:4 "Is it right for you to be angry?"  

July 28 Ruth 1:16 “Where you go I will go”  

 

In addition to Sunday mornings, we will be looking at these in greater depth in Wednesday Bible Study starting 
July 10 at noon. Not only will we dig into some of the great nuances of these stories, but we will also reflect on 
story in our own lives and evaluate how they shape our values.  

 

Friends, I am looking forward to Summer Stories! I hope you are too!  

 

Grace and peace, 

Christine 
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Worship June 2024 

Clockwise: Guest preacher Rev. Craig Sumey & wife Lynn;  Pastor 

Christine Dempsey serving communion; Guest minister The Rev. Dr. 

Lyle Vander Broek; Pianist Verlene Thorp; Chancel Choir; Jim & Carol 

Nussbaumer, & Jeanne Davis enjoying the ice cream social 
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One of the organizations PCCR’s Mission Committee  
supports (using your gifts!) is Habitat for Humanity. Here are 
some excerpts from a recent thank-you letter from them. 

“Your gift...helps build homes across the St. Vrain Valley, in Estes Park and supports our             
on-going home repair program in the Carbon Valley. We have big plans for 2024, beginning with 
the construction of 6 duplexes in Longmont...Later in the year we’ll begin construction of 5 
single family homes on Raven Avenue in Estes Park. ...How fast we build depends on how many 
volunteers join us! Visit www.stvrainhabitat.org to see where we need help and to sign up for a 
shift.” 

 

We are saddened at the loss of Pastor Bruce, who passed 
from this world on June 8, 2024 from a massive heart 
attack. Pastor Bruce was our Good Shepherd and 
“unofficial interim pastor” through trying times, getting 
us through COVID and then preparing us to welcome our 
new pastor, Christine. He loved this church and the 
congregation, who always made him feel welcome. Our 
friend will be greatly missed. 

We will have the opportunity to share a final farewell and 
pay our respects to his family at his memorial service on 
Sunday, July 28th at 2:00pm, to be held in the sanctuary 
of Presbyterian Community Church of the Rockies.  

 

 

If you have prayer requests you’d like to share with the 
congregation, please contact Pastor Christine at 
pastor@pccrusa.org, or call 970-586-4404 (church). 
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The maize crop in a classroom 
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  Need Coffee? 

Purchase your favorite coffee for only $12 a pound in ground or beans, 

regular, decaf, or half-regular/half-decaf.  Call or text Lisa Plaut, on 

behalf of Mission and Outreach Committee, at 214-766-9876 to 

arrange for pick-up or delivery. 
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 Groups and Events 

Students from Rocky Ridge Music 
Center will perform in concert on 

Thursday, July 11th at 3:30pm in our 
Sanctuary. Rocky Ridge Music Center 
provides residential summer music 
programs for students of all ages.  

Donations toward scholarships will be 
accepted. 

 

Choir Notes: 

It is great having our 
summer choir 
people back. They 
are family members 
who have just been 
gone for a while. Yes, I said “family members” 
because the choir is a family of faith, and it is an open 
and welcoming family to anyone who likes to sing; 
especially those summer people who sing in a choir 
back home. Come join us. Rehearsals are every 
Thursday (except for July 4th) at 6:30 pm in the choir 
room here at church. See you there! 

  Rich Dixon, Chancel Choir Director 
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 Adult Sunday School 
Adult Bible Study continues with the study of the Book of Acts 

during July. This video series is hosted by Professor Pichas Shir of 

the Israel Bible Institute, an organization of Christ-believing Jews 

and provides a fresh look at familiar Scriptures. 

 July 7: Messiah the Cornerstone 

  Forbidding the Name of Jesus 

 July 14: Apostolic Prayer for Strength 

                July 21: All Things Were Common 

       July 28: TBD (We will decide on the program for class up  

      to September) 

   All are welcome to join us in the Lounge at 8:15 each Sunday morning. We finish in time for   

choir members to go to practice and all others to enjoy some pre-worship coffee and social 

time. 

Journeys  

Journeys meets Sunday mornings in the church library. Gathering begins at 8:15 a.m., with the program 

starting at 8:30. The topic for July 7 is Soul Food - The Seven Gateways of Spiritual Experience, Scott 

Robbins, leader. Journeys will begin a seven-week summer break on July 14. 

For those who are unable to attend in person, there is an opportunity to join the gathering remotely. 

Since Journeys is primarily a discussion group, the Zoom platform is used for remote access. The Zoom 

link is: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8457412756?pwd=UG5OWk5yV1R2b1lCVmtENnUxTCtlUT09 

Meeting ID: 845 741 2756 and Passcode: 80517 (only if necessary) 

 

Wednesday Bible Study 

with the Pastor Christine 
 

Join Pastor Christine as Bible Study 

returns beginning Wednesday, July 

10th at noon in the Library. Come 

explore in greater depth the stories 

from Esther, Job, Jonah and Ruth. All 

are welcome! 
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Session Highlights  ~  June 17, 2024 

 Scheduled services for Rev. Bruce Brackman for July 28, 2024 here at PCCR. 

 Reviewed the policy for Animals on Church Premises. 

 Conducted a brainstorming session for how to build membership. 

 Approved the formation of a Task Force to create a plan for the future of the Meditation Trail, its 
design, implementation and maintenance. 

 Approved the addition of Chuck Bonza to the Building and Grounds Committee. 

 Noted that funds for the improvement of the lower driveway will come from the Foundation. 

 Scheduled the All Church Picnic for July 14. 

 Scheduled an Inquiry Class for potential new members for July 21. 

 Noted that $200+ was collected for Craig Sumey’s mission work. 

 Welcomed Brenda Dixon to her first day of work as our new Office Administrator. 

 

Financial Information May 2024 

  May Jan-May Year to Date—Budget  

 Total Revenues $201,816 $315,246 $131,327 

 Total Expenses $190,361 $337,305 $157,654 

 Net Total $11,455 -$22,059 -$26,327 

 

*Revenues and Expenses numbers for May include donation from PCCR Foundation $155,792 for the 

lower parking lot project. 
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Snip’n’Sketch the month’s Calendar and paste here.  
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Some kind of artistic article 
or photos here 

 


